
 

 
 
June 30, 2021 VIA EMAIL ONLY 
 
Don Lewis  
San Francisco Planning Department  
Environmental Planning Division  
49 South Van Ness Avenue, Suite 1400 
San Francisco, California 94103 
 
Subject: Not a Project Request: Acceptance and Recording of Avigation Easements, Comprehensive 

Airport Land Use Compatibility Plan (ALUCP) for the Environs of San Francisco International 
Airport 

 
The City and County of San Francisco, by and through the San Francisco Airport Commission, proposes to 
continue to adhere to Title 21 of the California Code of Regulations and eliminate new incompatible land 
uses within the noise impact area of the San Francisco International Airport (SFO or the Airport) by 
acquiring avigation easements. 
 
The California Public Utilities Code outlines the statutory requirements for designated airport land use 
commissions to prepare an Airport Land Use Compatibility Plan (ALUCP). The City/County Association 
of Governments of San Mateo County (C/CAG) is the designated airport land use commission for SFO. In 
2011, C/CAG prepared and adopted the Comprehensive Airport Land Use Compatibility Plan (ALUCP) for 
the Environs of San Francisco International Airport with policies to be adopted by C/CAG members to 
ensure members’ general plans and applicable specific plans are kept consistent with the ALUCP 
(California Government Code Section 65302.3). As a condition of approval of new noise-sensitive 
residential developments (within the Community Noise Equivalent Level 65-70 A-weighted decibel 
contour), the SFO ALUCP requires the property owners grant avigation easements to the City and County 
of San Francisco at no cost. 
 
Airport staff seeks the San Francisco Planning Department, Environmental Planning Division’s 
concurrence that the acceptance and recording of an avigation easement by the City and County of San 
Francisco is defined as not a project under CEQA Guidelines Sections 15378 and 15060 (c)(2). The 
recordation of an easement is an organizational or administrative activity of the local government that 
would not result in a direct or indirect physical change to the environment. 
 

*  *  * 
 
Please contact me with any questions or concerns at (650) 821-7844 or audrey.park@flysfo.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Audrey Park 
San Francisco International Airport 
Planning and Environmental Affairs 

 
Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines 
Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it 
would not result in a direct or indirect physical 
change in the environment. 
 
Don Lewis 
7/13/2021 


